
 
Principal (Rel.): Mrs Terrie Payne  
 
Condobolin Rd,  
Ungarie NSW 2669 
 
Ph: (02) 69 759 030            
Fax: (02) 69 759 157 
 
Email: ungarie-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au            
Web: www.ungarie-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Principal’s desk… 

We are in the last week of the 2017 school year, 

wow! 
 

Our Performance Night last Thursday was a huge 

success. I’m sure all those in attendance will agree 

that the students all did a brilliant job with their 

performances. A video of Performance Night, 

filmed and formatted by Mr Dodhy, is now 

available. This is a great video but is not of 

professional quality. If you would like a copy, 

please deliver an empty 8gb USB drive, labelled 

with your name to the front office asap. They will 

endeavour to get them copied for you by Friday 

afternoon. 
 

Last Friday we held an extremely successful Hair 

with Heart day. A number of students, parents and 

staff had their hair shaved or cut on the day. It was 

also great to see so many students come with 

‘crazy’ hairstyles. In the last count, we’ve raised 

over $4000 for Variety – the Children’s Charity. A 

big thank you to Justine Henley who was 

instrumental in organising the day. The donation 

site is open until the end of the month for any last 

minute donations. Thank you to the whole 

community for your support. 
 

Our Presentation Night on Tuesday was a 

wonderful way to celebrate the learning of our 

students over 2017. It was fantastic to see so many 

parents and family members there to support our 

students. Congratulations to those students who 

received awards on the night.  
 

Congratulations to our 2018 school captains, 

Isabelle Archibald and Mikell Quarman, and our 

primary captains, Noah Bryant and Reuben West. 

I look forward to working with you all in 2018. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today, our students enjoyed their Semester 2 

Reward Day. Students took part in a number of 

activities such as cooking, craft, a scavenger hunt, 

STEM, photography and the gym. Well done to our 

students for the positive behaviour they displayed 

throughout the year. 

 

Finally, wishing everyone a Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year! We will see you all back at 

school in 2018!  

 

 

Terrie Payne 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Humbug 
14th December, 2017 

Week 10, Term 4 
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                                     Upcoming Events 
    

 

 

 

                          

School resumes in 2018 
Monday 5th Feb is a staff only (Pupil free) day 

Tuesday 6th Feb All students commence Term 1 

Friday 9th Feb UCS Swimming carnival 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget Christmas Carols in the park 
 Sunday 17th December  
 See flyer attached for more details 

   UCS YUM 
UCS Yum would like to thank everyone for their support this year. We have had a very 

successful 2017. Deliveries will still happen 

 in the Christmas holidays. If you register your mobile 

 number with the front office we can text you when 

 deliveries will occur and what we have for sale. 

We have new and exciting ideas ahead! 

Merry Christmas and have a safe holiday 

See you next year! 

                                         
 



 

 

Canteen Roster: 
Fri 15th Dec Colleen Robb & Vanessa Robb 

                                             

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 
WARATAH VILLAGE PERFORMANCE 13/12/17 

The Recorder team (Hugh Williams, Noah Bryant, Harry Roscarel, Reuben West, Kate Jackson, Allora 

Vinecombe, Ethan Robb, Deakin Ross and Lewis Henley) travelled back to the Waratah Village to perform 

again this week, accompanied by Kadee Gerhard-Scali and Michelene Izzard (sax), Caitlin Rossiter and 

Hannah Wilson (piano) and Sammy Rutledge and Darcy Cattle (guitar).  

The recorder group performed several numbers, the sax girls performed two pieces and Jingle Bell Rock 

whilst the others sang. The other instrumental students performed a number of solos and duets (Hugh, 

Noah and Kate also played guitar). Kadee Gerhard-Scali even performed an impromptu vocal piece, 

accompanying herself on guitar.  

Afterwards the students were treated to ice-blocks before boarding the bus and heading home (via IGA 

where they bought some more goodies for the trip home). 

Congratulations to all students on their excellent behaviour, and thank you to Jason for driving the bus, 

and Vanessa Williams for assisting us with logistics at the Village. 

The students will be performing again on Sunday evening at the Ungarie Carols in the Park (7pm start), as 

will the primary singers who had an excellent rehearsal yesterday afternoon, singing all songs with gusto! 

See the flier for more information, and see you there! 

Mrs Mason 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Happy Birthday: 
Over the holidays to: 

Brogan Crofts  1st Jan 

Apryl Lyons      1st Jan 

Braden Payne    3rd Jan 

Hugh Williams   5th Jan 

Ella Burley         6th Jan 

Jared Robb      13th Jan 

Alex Otovic      13th Jan 

Daniel Potter    14th Jan 

Eva McCubbin   22nd Jan 

Jack Crofts      22nd Jan 



  Primary News 
      School Requirements for 2018 

Yr 3-6 (all primary) 
Pencil Case 

Ruler 

Rubber 

Glue Stick 

Lead pencil 

Textas 

Coloured pencils 

Sharpener 

Scissors 

Yr 5-6 
Blue or black pen, red pen 

 

K-2 
Handtowel 

 

K-6 (All infants & primary) 
Library bag 

Paint smock 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 SECONDARY 
STATIONERY REQUIREMENTS 
 

7-10 English  1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

7-8 Maths      1 x 128 page A4 book (lined 
                         pages) 
 

9-10 Maths    2 x 128 page A4 books (grid 
                         pages)   
 

7-10 Science  1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

7-10 HSIE      1 x 128 page A4 book 
                         1 x A4  display folder 
 
7-10 PDHPE  1 x 96 page A4 book 
 

7-8 Art            1 x A3 Diary 
                          Art smock 
 

7-8 Technology  1 x A4 Display folder 
 

7-10 Music    1 x A4 display folder 
                        Lead pencil 
 

9-10 Food Tech  1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

9-10 Ag           1 x 128 page A4 book 
 

9-10 D&T       1 x A4 display folder 
                         1 x 96 page A4 folder 
 

9-10 STEM    1 x A4 display folder 
                         1 x Scrap book 
 

9-10 Music    1 x A4 display folder 
                         Lead pencil 
 

11-12                May select their own 
                         preferred stationery. Grid 
                         books are suggested for 
                         Maths. 
Additional Equipment 

Black, blue and red pens, lead pencils. 
 

glue sticks, scissors, ruler, eraser, 
 

pencil sharpener, geometry set, 
 

highlighters, coloured pencils and textas. 
 
 

There are class sets of calculators available for 
students to use at school. Many students like to 
have their own calculator to use at school and 

home also. If purchasing a calculator please buy: 
CASIO fx-82au Plus ii (Scientific calculator). 
The school has calculators for sale for $20. 

 
 

and 



Senior Constable Alex Davies from Griffith visited to talk 

with Yr 7-11 about cybersafety. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 

‘HABIT OF MIND’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 9  

 

Below: Rural Fire Service 

Bland/Temora Zone 

Communications Bus visited the 

school. 

Top:  Primary awards.  Above:  Secondary awards. 

Left:  PBL ‘Fast and Free winners for 

Week 9.  Jai Thompson, Daniel 

Potter, Noah Bryant, Jared Robb, 

Jackson Benness and Hayley 

Wallace. 



From November 21st-24th Year 10 students 

Damian Batty, Jackson Benness, Kayla Bradley, 

Colby Crofts, Seth McCubbin, Daniel Potter, Jared 

Robb and Jack Wason travelled to Lake 

Burrendong Sport and Recreation Centre to 

attend the LAP Crossroads Camp. The aim of this 

excursion was to gather all the students in Year 

10 across the four schools in the Lachlan Access 

Program (Condobolin HS, Lake Cargelligo CS, 

Tullibigeal CS and Ungarie CS) to meet and 

develop links prior to their studying together over 

the next two years. The camp was used as a 

chance for students to create friendships, be 

inducted into the Lachlan Access Program and 

also complete the mandatory ‘Crossroads’ 

program. It was also a great time for teachers that 

attended to meet students in their classes. It was 

an amazing four days where students were 

required to work together to solve different 

problems. Activities were based around 

mountain biking, archery, rock climbing, kayaking 

coupled with the Crossroads program, which 

related to mental health, drug and alcohol abuse 

and driving. It ended up being an action packed 

four days and was great to see all students get in 

and have a go. All students should be 

commended for how well they conducted 

themselves and I definitely look forward to them 

working together on their journey towards their 

HSC.                     Mr Dodhy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 10 LACHLAN ACCESS PROGRAM CROSSROADS CAMP 

 

YEAR 10 LACHLAN ACCESS PROGRAM CROSSROADS CAMP 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 

YR 5/6 

BAND 

KINDER / 1 / 2 

DANCE 

MEDLEY 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



YR 3/4    

#THAT POWER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 

YR 9/10                

ROMEO & JULIET 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



YR 7/8  

BAND 

YR 5/6                        

SNOW WHITE & THE 

SEVEN GROOVERS 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



WHOLE SCHOOL YMCA 

YR 7/8               

THE LION KING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 

YR 9/10 

BAND 

PERFORMANCE NIGHT 

 



     Students before their hair cut………..…….…... and after their hair cut                          The audience at the UCS Hall 

 
 

 

 

 

Ungarie Hair with Heart has raised $4001.80 so far, for Variety – the Children’s Charity. 
 

      Ungarie Central School held their fundraising day ‘Ungarie Hair with Heart’ in conjunction with a Crazy Hair Day on 
      Friday 8th December 2017, to raise funds and collect hair donations for Variety – the Children’s Charity. 

 

     Many thanks go to Jackson Benness, Jayda Brew, Kristie Dunlop, Justine Henley and Mark Bryant for donating their locks 
     to Variety to make wigs for children.  In total, 20 people had their hair shaved or cut on the day.  Although other staff 
    members, students and community members weren’t able to donate their hair, they were a great support to the others 
    that could.  They included Dinesh Dodhy, Pip Cattle, Jason Lewis and a number of Jackson’s school mates including Daniel  
    Potter, Colby Crofts, Josh Roscarel, Braden Payne, Jared Robb, Angus Williams, Jack Wason, Tom Roscarel, Jai Thompson 
    and late entrants Dean Otovic and Jack Wells.  Jeff de Rozario from the Ungarie Post Office also had his head shaved on 
    the day at the Post Office. 

 

    A huge thanks to all of the talented hairdressers on the day including Sharna Hayward, Jo Brew, Nicky Lewis, Alison 
    Wason, Pip Cattle and Fiona and the Bryant kids. 
 

   A thank you also goes out to Patrick McClintock who raised some money for shaving his hair earlier in the year and this 
   has been added to our Variety tally. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/ 
ungarie-hair-with-heart 

All hair donations & funds raised will go to  
Variety — the Children's Charity 

 

Pictured are the Ungarie Hair with Heart participants and hairdressers Back (L to R): Colby Crofts, Angus Williams, Dinesh Dodhy, 
Jared Robb, Pip Cattle, Braden Payne, Josh Roscarel, Jai Thompson, Mark Bryant, Fiona Bryant, Justine Henley, Jayda Brew,            

Jo Brew, Kristie Dunlop, Sharna Hayward, Alison Wason, Nicky Lewis.  
Front: Jack Wason, Dean Otovic, Daniel Potter, Jackson Benness, Tom Roscarel, Jack Wells and Jason Lewis (insert). 

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/%20ungarie-hair-with-heart
https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/au/%20ungarie-hair-with-heart


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Crazy Hair Day was held on Friday 8th 

December in conjunction with the Ungarie 

Hair with Heart fundraiser for Variety – The 

Children’s Charity. 

Left:  Harry Roscarel,        

Maicey Ross                                               

Rachel Ridley  

Ella Payne                                                                Darcy Cattle 

Evie Henley  

Below:  Hannah Wilson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

CRAZY HAIR DAY IN CONJUNCTION WITH UNGARIE HAIR FOR HEART 

 

Lila Henley  

Tahlia McKay 

Henley  

Brogan, Tyler, Shay-Lee, Jack, Ryan and Colby (below) Crofts 

                          Caitlin Rossiter                                                  Madi Vinecombe                                  Allora Vinecombe 

CRAZY HAIR DAY IN CONJUNCTION WITH UNGARIE HAIR FOR HEART 

 



CRAZY HAIR DAY IN CONJUNCTION WITH UNGARIE HAIR FOR HEART 

 

Nicholas Batty             Samuel Wilson                Mia Carroll                                         Nate L’Estrange 

    Kate Jackson                            Olivia Rossiter                                                 Lara Bryant                      Ella Burley 

Noah Bryant              Kodi Woodward         Clancy Hoskinson            Jack Douglass      Michelene Izzard, Abby Wason 

                                    Year 5/6 students                                   Dustin Bryant           Lewis Henley            Eva McCubbin 

Deakin Ross             Ethan Robb               Alex Jackson                    Aliah Birks              Jett Woodward      Ruby McKay 

     Mrs Parkinson                              Mrs Payne                                    Jason Lewis           Miss Imrie         Miss Perryman                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

  

  

 

 

         

   

 

 
 

CRAZY HAIR DAY IN CONJUNCTION WITH UNGARIE HAIR FOR HEART 

 



 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 

40 Merits 

 
Abby Wason 

Year 7 
 



 
to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 

30 Merits 

 
Kadee Gerhard-Scali 

Year 8 

 
Matilda Langham 

Year 8 
 

20 Merits 

 
Dustin Bryant 

Year 1 

 
Olivia Rossiter 

Year 1 

 
Ella Burley 

Year 2 
   
 
 
 
 

  



 
 
   
 
 

  

 
 
 
 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners. 
 

 
Alexander Jackson 

Year 2 
 

 
Jayda Brew 

Year 5 

 
Harry Roscarel 

Year 5 
 

 
 
 

 
Reuben West 

Year 5 

 
 
 

 
Darcy Langham 

Year 6 

 
 
 

 
Apryl Lyons 

Year 6 
  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners.  

 
Samantha Rutledge 

Year 6 
 
 
 
 

 
Hayley Wallace 

Year 6 
 
 
 

 
Hugh Williams 

Year 6 

 
Jack Crofts 

Year 7 

 
Madison Cassidy 

Year 8 

 
Michelene Izzard 

Year 8 
 
 

  

 

 



 

 

to our Habit of Mind Award winners.  

 
Tom Roscarel 

Year 8 
 

Johann Lyons 
Year 9 

 
Angus Williams 

Year 9 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Jackson Benness 

Year 10 

 
Jack Wason 

Year 10 

10 Merits 

 
Kodi Woodward 

Kindergarten 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

A big thankyou to:- 

Marcia & Rob Cornell 

Lorna (Topsy) & Noel Wilson 

Nancy & Jim Vallance 

Kerry & Wendy Keatley 

Lurensa & Harry Rowling 

Mary Gregg 

Carol Barrett 

Pam & Frank Brewer 

Ida & Mick Apps 

Janice Whiley 

Shirley McCartney 

Tove Larsen 

Pat McGrane 

Rosemary Rossiter 

Ben & Rachael Murrells 

Audrey Colman 

Ungarie C.W.A 

Claire Devaney 

Ungarie Bowling Club 

Ungarie Advancement Group 

Thomas Family 

Bob Little 

Linda Bussenschutt 

Scott & Colleen Robb 

Jack Barron 

Lindsay & Sheila Henley 

Ross Filmer 

Lloyd & Mavis Pearson 

Jeffery de Rozario 

Peter Shaugh 

Humbug News 

West Wyalong Advocate 

Thank you one and all, 
            and the 
Ungarie Gardens 
thank you also! 
Wishing you a very 
Merry Christmas, 
and a great year 
         ahead 
       in 2018! 
 

 

 

Ungarie Garden Group would like to take this opportunity to thank all 

our hard workers for their efforts in tidying up our town during the 

second half of 2017. 

However, all of their hard work would not of amounted to much, if not 

for the huge community support that we received. We therefore 

acknowledge all the people that donated cash, goods and services to 

help the Ungarie Garden Group. 
 

Ungarie Garden Group 



 
 

 
 

Garage/Moving Sale 
Campbell & Jackie ROSS 
30th December @ 8.30am 
13 Pines Lane, Ungarie 

                               

 kitchen items 

 furniture 

 exercise equipment etc 
 



 
 
 

 

 

We would like to wish everyone a safe and 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and 

thank you all for your support in 2017.  

We look forward to serving you in 2018. 

Bland Hoteliers Jackpot Draw 

$900 next week. 
Make sure you are here to claim the prize if your 

name comes out. 
 

Tuesday Night Raffles 

6 meat trays and other prizes available. 
Come on down and win some meat trays! 
For November all proceeds go towards the 

Ungarie Cricket Club 
 

 

Friday Night Pub Super Cash Draw 

$4,000 this week.  
It is free to enter and is drawn every Friday night 

between 7pm-9pm. You must be here to win. 
  

Meat raffles are also held on Friday night. 
 8 meat trays available. 

 
 

Container Deposit Scheme 

As some of you may know, the NSW 
government has introduced a Container Deposit 

Scheme allowing you to receive 10c back for 
every eligible can or bottle as selected container 

deposit locations.  
We are pleased to announce that the Central 

Hotel Ungarie will be an Over The Counter 

Collection Point as of next week. Between the 

hours of 10am and 4pm you will be able to bring 

your container here to receive your refund. 

Conditions apply. 

 

Don’t forget we have newspapers and 
magazines, a full café fast food menu, coffee, 

golden fried chicken, milk and a new coke 
fridge. Open from 10am daily.  

 
 
 

 

Have you booked yet? 

Christmas lunch at 

Ungarie Memorial Hall 

1pm 

 3 course meal for $25 

Bookings essential by 

 15th December 

TOMORROW 
Ring Julie Keatley on  

     0488 146422 

     or 69759209 
 

For Sale 
Recently retired School bus. 

Available next week 

Price $12,000  ONO 

For details contact: 

 Kaye Wales 

Mob   0488759132 

Ungarie Butchery 
 

Trading hours: 
Butchers shop will close 
Friday 22nd Dec @ 5pm  

and re-open 
 Tuesday 2nd January 

 



 
 
 

UNGARIE COMMUNITY 
BAND 

 

In conjunction with the Ungarie 
Advancement Group 

 

Present 
 
 

Ungarie 
Community 
Christmas  

Carols in the Park 
 
 

Sunday 17th December 
 

7pm 
 
 
 

Featuring performances by 
 

Preschool students 
UCS students 

Jeff De Rozario 
Reece Archibald  

Roster for Carols in 

the Park 
(Run by Ungarie P&C) 

 

 

BBQ 
6.30 – 7pm 

Karen Rossiter, Mal & 

Vanessa Williams &  

Kim Cassidy 

 

7 - 7.30pm 

Pam Archibald, Rachel 

Jackson & Sally West 

 

7.30 – 8pm 

Nicole Wilson, Alison 

Wason & Bridget 

Plummer 

 

 

Glow Sticks 
7.30 - 8pm 

 Kathy McKay & 

Marreesha Chantrill 

 

8- 8.30pm Sarah Hale 

& Kate Perryman 

BYO chairs & picnic 
blankets 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwixre77ufbXAhUBLZQKHVFcADUQjRwIBw&url=https://clipartxtras.com/categories/view/b040a3c7229f1e95feaacb29a0bedf8223a91182/christmas-tree-border-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw0q4s4GoeSecgedSbByEin-&ust=1512686267147366


Ungarie Bowling Club 
Jackpot Draw Friday Night stands 
 at $500 (Must be there to win) 

** Non-financial members are ineligible for the Jackpot Draw ** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Breakfast Bowls 

10am start, $5 per player 

10 ends.                               THURSDAY NIGHT HAPPY HOUR 

6.30 – 7.30pm 

$4 Schooner, $3 Middies 

 

FRIDAY NIGHTS 

HAPPY HOUR 6-8pm 

Kitchen will be open 

 from 6.30-8.30pm 

XXXX BEER BACK ON TAP 

$10 Jugs beer 

Raffles 

SUNDAY MORNING BUFFET BREAKY 

8am -9.30am 

Prices: 8 year old to adult $7 

5-7 year old $5 

4 year & under $3  
 

 

 

This Friday night’s raffles 

 Hams 

 Prawns 

 Chooks 
 

 

 

                         Bowls News! 
 

A&B and Handicap Singles- Play ASAP 

 

Last week’s bowls results are as follows: 

Handicap Singles- 

Tony Bryant def Noel Ward 

 

3 Triples teams went to West Wyalong 

S&C Christmas Triples. None were 

successful. 

 

 

 

SANTA 
Will be coming to the 

Kids Christmas Party 

Friday 22nd Dec 

at the Bowling Club 

 

Christmas Stocking 

drawn - tickets 

available on the night 
 

 
 


